










BENJAMIN B. TALLEY, A REMARKABLE ALASKAN: 1903-1998 

by Carol Pirnat, AHPI 

Benjamin Talley, a great friend of Alaska, died on November 27, 1998, after a long and distinguished military 
career. He was 95. 

Talley entered military service in September 1926 as a commissioned officer with the rank of lieutenant. He 
graduated from Army Engineer School in 1929. Following graduation, he served for nine years with the 29th 
Engineers and the Engineer Detachment at Wright Field (Ohio) specializing in aerial topographic surveying. 
While there, he was promoted to the rank of captain. In September 1929, Capt. Talley was designated executive 
officer for the District Corps of Engineers in Portland, Oregon. 

Talley came to Alaska in September 1940 to supervise construction of an airfield at Yakutat for the Army Corps 
of Engineers. After completing that assignment, he was assigned Alaska Area Engineer. Talley supervised 
construction of Fort Richardson and Elmendorf Field in Anchorage, Ladd Field near Fairbanks, and airfields at 
Umnak and Adak in the Aleutians. 

Following the attack on Pearl Harbor in December 1941, Talley became officer-in-charge of military construc­
tion in Alaska. He oversaw the work of 14,000 troops in the Army's engineer units in the Aleutians. In addition 
to the airfields, Talley supervised the construction of a railroad spur to connect the Alaska Railroad with a deep 
water port and construction of a freight depot on Prince William Sound, later known as Whittier. His responsi­
bilities eventually included 28 of the 39 wartime construction projects throughout Alaska. Talley, a lieutenant 
colonel at the time, left Alaska in mid-June 1943 for assignment in Europe. 

Talley enjoyed a long and brilliant career with the U.S. military; he retired after 30 years of service, he had 
attained the rank of brigadier general. His contributions to Alaska were numerous and indeed significant. 

THE ALASKA ASSOCIATION 
FOR HISTORIC PRESERVATION 

645 West Third Avenue 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

  

Nonprofit Org. 

U.S. Postage 

PAID 

Anchorage, AK 
Permit No. 587 


